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This is a positive idea for research because of the information that could be gained from an existing well.  

The supposition that additional water is existent at these lower depths is incorrect.  The water from these lower depths would be connected to the existing aquifer that we currently draw water from.  The infiltration rates discussed in the Fractured Quartz Monzonite Aquifer are not realistic and are an over simplified method of determining recharge.  

The Quartz Monsonite is formed from the lacoliths that are essentially big bulges of granite that have surfaced in a bulge in different areas where the soils above allowed.  
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The fracturing within this is only on the very surface of these formations and the likelihood of large water volumes within them is very slim and if a large volume of water was found it would most likely be finite in nature and would deplete quickly as the wells proved for the Iron Mines just south west of the proposed well.

The individual lacoliths are formed individually and are not equally fractured.  The same conclusion cannot be drawn between the granite structures in the Cedar Valley and the well that the Church drilled in the New Harmony area within the ash creek drainage.  That well is located at the confluence of multiple fracture systems and has the drainage from the north end of the Pine Valley mountains. 

This project as proposed would not be a new source of water and would be quite expensive to develop since the water would be pumped from depths approximately 2,500 feet deep.

In addition to having challenges of pumping from such depths the well casing is small and you would not be able to pump more than 500 gpm from this size of well.


From a water rights perspective this water would come from existing water rights within the Beryl Enterprise basin.  This would not be considered as a new appropriation of water since the basin is closed and has been for some time.






